
 

 

 

 
June 2018 
 
 
Beloved Brothers,  
 
It is a pleasure to communicate with you again to make you participate in the progress of God's work here in the Dominican Republic. My 
wife and I want to express our heartfelt gratitude to all of you who constantly keep us in mind in your prayers. Your prayers to God have 
helped to sustain us during all these years of serving our great God on the mission field.  
 
During the month of April, we celebrated our Spring Program. This year, for the first time, we had the opportunity to have visitors 
from the country of Venezuela. As a church, we always pray to bring them to church. There are literally thousands who have emigrated 
here, especially to the capital of Santo Domingo. Several of them have been saved through our ministry, such as Franklin and the Vargas 
family. Please pray that through them we could make contact with others and lead them to Christ.   
 
This year some of the soul winners have proposed to bring new people to church every Sunday. By the grace of the Lord, we 
have had good results in this challenge of faith. We have almost achieved it, except on rare occasions. This challenge will help us in 
our desire to grow more in number and in our commitment to the Gospel of our Lord. A total of 71 people made professions of faith 
during the months of March and April.  
 
Our God continues to show His power in our church.  Here in the Dominican Republic, it is difficult to get a job. In our prayer services, 
we prayed for five brothers who were unemployed, and all five of them have jobs now! One of them got calls from two different companies 
and needed my counseling to choose the more convenient one. That has helped the new ones to grow in faith; some of them have now 
witnessed the power of prayer in their lives. 
 
Please continue to pray for a van in good condition for the routes. The one we have is giving us serious mechanical problems. 
 
May the Lord richly bless you for your investment in the proclamation of the Gospel. 
 
Prayer Requests: 
1. For new believers to decide to get baptized 
2. For another van for the routes and for the US$140,000 needed to buy the property for the church 
3. For our health 
4. For the challenge of bringing new people to church every Sunday. 
 
Because Jesus lives, 

 

Andres & Dora Amoros 
 
Andres & Dora Amoros 
Your Missionaries in the Dominican Republic 
Philippians 1:6 
 


